
US 18/151 PROJECT (COUNTY G TO WIS 69)

Project FAQ
Why is this project necessary?

The purpose of the project is to address emerging traffic growth and operational 
deficiencies by adding auxiliary lanes between County G and WIS 69 along with 
interchange and safety improvements.

Will there be lane closures or detours?
Yes, lane closures, ramp closures, and traffic shifts will occur throughout the project 
along US 18/151.

The County G interchange is scheduled to be fully closed while crews work to widen 
the bridge and reconstruct the roadway with added turn lanes and traffic signals at 
the ramp terminals.

The Military Ridge Trail under US 18/151 is scheduled to be closed while crews work 
to extend the box culvert.

WisDOT will provide advance notice of closures and detour routes.

How will this affect my daily commute?
Drivers may experience delays due to lane restrictions and reduced speeds in work 
zones. WisDOT encourages travelers to plan ahead and use alternative routes when 
necessary.

Will the project affect businesses along US 18/151?
WisDOT is working to minimize the impact on local businesses. Access will be 
maintained, and detour routes will be provided when needed.

Will emergency vehicles and local access be maintained?
Yes, emergency vehicle access will be maintained throughout construction. Local 
access to homes and businesses will also be maintained.

How can I stay informed about project updates?
You can stay updated through:
•	The official project website: 511 Wisconsin US 18/151 Project
•	Project updates will be communicated via email. If you’d like to be added to the 
email distribution list, please contact Rachel Andreoli at randreoli@hntb.com. 
•	For questions of concerns, please contact Barry Larson, WisDOT Project Engineer 
at blarson@hntb.com; or (608) 209-1626.

mailto:randreoli%40hntb.com?subject=US%2018/151
mailto:blarson%40hntb.com?subject=US%2018/151


US 18/151 PROJECT (COUNTY G TO WIS 69)

Project Overview
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is scheduled to begin construction along  
US 18/151 between County G and WIS 69 to address emerging traffic growth and operational 
deficiences. Auxiliary lanes will be added, along with interchange and safety improvements. 
Construction is scheduled to begin in March and complete in late 2025.

The project team thanks you for your 
patience and cooperation throughout 

this project!

FOR PROJECT UPDATES,  
SCAN THE QR CODE OR VISIT 
https://projects.511wi.gov/us18151-
danecounty/

Barry Larson
Blarson@hntb.com
(608) 209-1626

CONTACT:

PROJECT OVERVIEW

	~ County G interchange improvements including bridge widening, signalization of the ramp terminal intersections and 
adding left turn lanes.

	~ Eastbound and westbound auxiliary lanes will be added to US 18/151 between the County G and Verona Ave interchanges. 
To accommodate the auxiliary lanes, the bridges over the Sugar River will be widened and the Military Ridge Trail culvert 
will be extended both north and south.

	~ The bridge carrying the eastbound on-ramp from Verona Ave to US 18/151 will be widened to accommodate a second 
lane.

	~ An eastbound auxiliary lane will be added to US 18/151 between the West Verona Avenue and the WIS 69 interchanges. 
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